
                 The Council of Presidents 
National Pan-Hellenic Council, Inc. 

    

 

Statement on the Passing of Delta Sigma Theta’s 

National President, Cheryl A. Hickmon 
STATEMENT OF REUBEN A. SHELTON, III, ESQ, PRESIDENT OF THE COUNCIL OF 

PRESIDENTS OF THE NATIONAL PAN-HELLENIC COUNCIL INC. AND KAPPA ALPHA PSI 
FRATERNITY, INC. ON THE DEATH OF SOROR CHERYL A. HICKMON, 27th NATIONAL 

PRESIDENT OF DELTA SIGMA THETA SORORITY, INC. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Council of Presidents is deeply saddened to learn of the passing of Cheryl A. Hickmon, the national president of 

Delta Sigma Theta Sorority, Incorporated. 

President Hickmon transitioned peacefully on January 20, 2022, after a recent illness, according to a statement 

released by the sorority. 

President Hickmon was a devoted member of Delta Sigma Theta since 1982. She was initiated into the sorority 

through the Alpha Xi Chapter at South Carolina State University, and served in various capacities at the chapter, 

region, and national level before being elected national president in November 2021. 

As the president of Delta Sigma Theta, President Hickmon served on the NPHC’s governing board, as a member of 

the Council of Presidents. 

We extend our thoughts and prayers to her sorority sisters, family, friends, and loved ones during this difficult time 


